
STATE OF CALIFORNlA-HEAlTH AND WELFARE AGENCY 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES 

744 P Street, Sacramento, CA 95814 

April 19, 1988 

ALL-COUNTY INFORMATION NOTICE 1-29-88 

TO: ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 

SUBJECT: FOOD STAMP Q UALITY CONTROL (QC) RESULTS, APRIL 1987 
-SEPTEMBER 1987 REPORaTING PERIODa

For your information and corrective action planning purposes, we 
are sending you Table 5E of the Food Stamp Quality Control 
Management Information System (QCMIS). This table summarizes 
Food Stamp error rates for the QC period shown above. 

Please note that the County error rates shown in the last column 
are statistically meaningful only for those Counties marked by an 
asterisk on the attached table. Data for all other Counties is 
not considered statistically reliable because of the limited 
number of cases reviewed in each County. l complete set of Food 
Stamp QCMIS tables for your County has been sent to your Food 
Stamp C orrective Action Coordinator. 

Although the April 1987 - September 1987 QC period's unregressed 
error rate of 8.1 percent is a slight decrease from the previous 
period's 8.4 percent, it is the fifth consecutive six-month 
period in which the unregressed statewide payment error rate has 
been above the Federal target. The historical result of 
regression, which combines original State and Federal rereview 
findings, has been an increase of approximately one percentage
point in the payment error rate. As long as the State remains 
above the Federal target error rate, we will continue to face 
fiscal sanctions. 

It is obvious that more error rate improvement is needed. In 
addition to the availability of your corrective action consultant 
to assist you in error reduction efforts, we are also conducting 
task forces on "Failure to Take Action" and planning to gather
and publish information about especially noteworthy corrective 
action systems currently in place, A significant statewide 
corrective action also underway for large and medium caseload 
Counties, is the new Food Stamp quality control review process,
which will provide a greatly expanded source of case and error 
information on which to base corrective action decisions. 



I am confident that this new syst em will be used to help reduce 
your Food Stamp error rate, and I encourage you to call on us if 
we can be of additional assistance, I look forward to improved 
performance and the opportunity to recognize your achievements, 

If you have any questions, please contact me at (916) 445-2077, 
or have your staff contact Ms. Lori Johnston, Chief, Welfare 
Policy Implementation  Branch at (916) 445-8775.

LINDA S, McMAHON 
Director 

Attachment 

cc: CWDA 




